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 SHREWSBURY                            TOWN COUNCIL




www.shrewsburytowncouncil.gov.uk

Vat Registration No:  946798942
	
	Lance Jackson
Chairman of the Trustee Board

West Midlands Showground

Berwick Road

Shrewsbury
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	Please ask for:
	Mrs H Ball

	
	
	
	Tel. Direct:
	01743 257650

	
	
	
	My Ref.:
	HB

	
	
	
	e-mail: helen.ball-stc@shropshire.gov.uk

	
	
	
	Date:
	23 February 2017



Dear Mr Jackson
I write regarding your letter dated 16th February 2017 and apologise for the delaying in responding.  I was on annual leave all of last week, but I am aware that your Secretary has been in contact with our Outdoor Recreation & Assets Manager.

I think we have a different approach to event management that you have.  We see that providing a rich event programme and at busy times like bank holidays, a broad programme of activity is very important for the many thousands of residents and visitors to Shrewsbury.  This all goes towards ensuring that Shrewsbury’s reputation as a Visitor Destination is enhanced.

This could be seen in the August Bank Holiday period last year when the Steam Rally, Folk Festival and Fake Festival all took place at the same time.

In us agreeing to events in the Quarry we do have cognisance of other events in an around the town, the demographics of the target audience and the infrastructure requirements for that event.  As is the case for every event in the Quarry we notify all the emergency services and highways colleagues as well as SAG and to date we have had no adverse comment.
We retain the view that the audience demographics for the 80s Concert is very different from an Agricultural Show and given the location of the Show Ground and the Quarry the impacts on local infrastructure is minimal.

This promoter was originally trying to host this event in Birmingham and already had an impressive line-up.  When that venue fell through, his coming to us was a request we could not refuse.  We have regular requests from residents for concerts in the Quarry and this means that locals will stay in the town more and use more local services.  Interestingly also is the fact that the promoter had contacted those on his Birmingham database and he has already sold over 1000 tickets already; these are new people to the town and this is a great opportunity to whet their appetite for coming back again to Shrewsbury.

Our Concert Promoter has considerable experience of managing concerts in the Quarry and liaising with stakeholders about the impact on his event beyond the Quarry.  He has in the past been a regular attender at SAG Meetings and interestingly it has been his Event Safety Plan format that we have always advocated all organisers follow given its robustness, clarity and deliverability.

If I were a member of the West Midlands Trustee Board I would be looking at how my event and facilities at the Showground could be used to complement rather than conflict with other events.  As with many big events in the Quarry, hotel rooms book up fast and maybe giving people options to camp, and provide shuttle service into town may derive a nice income stream.  Given the different demographics of the two events I would also suggest to the promoter that there maybe discount packages were people to buy both tickets.  This promoter is very good at what he does and I would certainly be offering my facilities If I were a Trustee
Much of this is spreading the message and promoting events in Shropshire.  We have over 3 million people who live within a 1.5 hour drive time of Shropshire.  If you have the right programme of attractions even having 1% of that catchment will provide you with a great return.

Yours sincerely
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Helen Ball BA (Hons) FILCM

Town Clerk

Guildhall


Frankwell Quay
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